
  

   

  

Warner Draw Watershed Supplemental Plan & 
Environmental Impact Statement for the 
Gould Wash Flood Protection Project  
Washington County, Utah 
 

Draft Plan-EIS Notice of Availability 
 

Project Information 
The United States Department of Agriculture, 
Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) 
Washington County, and Hurricane City 
announce the availability of the Warner Draw 
Watershed Supplemental Watershed Plan No. 10 
and Draft Environmental Impact Statement (Plan-
EIS) for the Gould Wash Flood Protection Project 
(Project). The Project preferred alternative 
proposes improvements along Gould Wash 
through Hurricane City and installation of a dry 
detention dam on land managed by the Bureau of 
Land Management upstream of Hurricane City, in 
Washington County, Utah. The Project would 
reduce flooding in Hurricane City, protecting 
people, structures, transportation infrastructure, 
public utilities, and property from floodwater 
damage (see maps on reverse side). 

An evaluation of potential project alternatives and 
associated environmental impacts have been 
documented in the form of a Draft Plan-EIS. 
NRCS (lead federal agency) and the local 
sponsoring organizations (Washington County 
and Hurricane City), will hold a public meeting to 
provide information about the proposed Project 
and Draft Plan-EIS analysis, and to collect 
comments on the Draft Plan-EIS. 

NRCS invites you to submit comments anytime 
during the open comment period starting 
September 22, 2025, and ending on November 
6, 2025. 

An electronic copy of the Draft Plan-EIS can be 
downloaded from the NRCS Project website 
accessed from the web address or QR code 
below.  

https://tinyurl.com/GouldWashPlan-EIS 

 

 

A hard copy of the Draft Plan-EIS is available for 
review at the Hurricane Branch Library (36 S 300 
W, Hurricane, UT 84737) and Hurricane City 
Office (147 N 870 W, Hurricane, UT 84737). 

Draft Plan-EIS Public Meeting 
You are invited to attend, discuss, and 
submit a comment during the Draft       
Plan-EIS meeting: 

When: October 22, 2025 (Wednesday) 
 6:00 PM to 7:30 PM 

Where: Hurricane Community Center 
Bryce Canyon Room 
63 South 100 West 
Hurricane, UT 84737 

Join the Meeting Virtually at: 
https://tinyurl.com/DraftPlan-EISMeeting  

Project Overview Map 

How to Submit a Comment 
All comments should be directed to 
Anders Fillerup: 

Utah State NRCS Office 
Address: 125 South State Street, 
Room 6416, 
Salt Lake City, UT 84138-1100 
Phone: (385) 245-7709 
Email: anders.fillerup@usda.gov  
Comments may be mailed or 
emailed to the above address or 
submitted during the Draft Plan-EIS 
meeting. Comments must be 
received by November 6, 2025, to 
become part of the public record. 

 

Utah State Office – September 2025 

https://tinyurl.com/GouldWashPlan-EIS
https://tinyurl.com/DraftPlan-EISMeeting
mailto:anders.fillerup@usda.gov


 

Existing Conditions 100-Year Flood 
(Flood modeling performed by Bowen Collins & Associates) 

100-Year Flood After Implementation of the Preferred Alternative 
(All flood flow would be contained within the Gould Wash channel banks through Hurricane 

City and no flooding would occur) 
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